## **NEWSLETTER**

Acting Principal – Suzy Black Acting Assistant Principal – Scott Woolcock



**KINDNESS** 

WELLBEING

**INTEGRITY** 

**RESILIENCE** 

Worry Dolls in 1!!

TERM TWO	
Thur 20 June	Student Reports sent home
Fri 21 June	Assembly – Whole School Song
Mon 24 June	Student conferences for 3R only
Thu 27 June	Student Conferences
Fri 28 June	Preps – Responsible Pet Ownership (at school)
Fri 28 June	Last Day of Term 2.30pm dismissal
Fri 28 June	OHSC Available from 2.30pm
Thurs 18 July	5/6G reports sent home
Tues 23 July	5/6G student conferences
Tues 6 August	Book Week Author visit
Thur 8 August	Book Week Dress Up Day & Parade

### Assembly (Tomorrow)

Come along to assembly tomorrow at 2:50pm in the school gym. Mr Josh Bull MP will be attending to present our school with a cheque for 3.1million dollars. We would like to invite all families to attend and enjoy this wonderful moment.

#### Woolworths Earn and Learn

It has been wonderful to see students taking part in the Woolworths Earn and Learn Program. This program encourages students to collect stickers from their local Woolworths stores in exchange for over 10,000 different pieces of brand new ICT, Science, Sport, Mathematics, Arts and Craft equipment. The program will finish on June 25<sup>th</sup>.

Please collect as many stickers as you can before the competition closes. The Woolworths box is located at the Front Office.







Last week, 1I made Worry Dolls as our class project with the help of some WONDERFUL parent helpers. Each Worry Doll has his/her own name, and will live in every classroom around the school. Students in each class can tell any worries or fears that they may have to these Worry Dolls, and these magical dolls will help these fears to simply disappear! 1I are super proud of their efforts. Well done!



#### **Curriculum News - Mathematics**

# Fun Numeracy Ideas to Share with your Child at Home.

The home environment and family outings provide great contexts for engaging your children in numerate behaviours. Look at the images below – can you see where the numeracy opportunities are?



Have you set enough places for everyone? Have you got the same number of forks, knives and spoons? Let's count them.



What temperature should the oven be to cook muffins? How long will it take to cook the moussaka?



How much flour do we need? How can we measure it? How many eggs do we need? How much batter do we need to fill the moulds?



The next town is 30 kilometres away – how long do you think it will take us to get there?

It is important for us as parents to notice that maths is everywhere and we should aim to promote <u>rich mathematical language</u> every day for our children.

## What everyday activities do you do that can support your child's numeracy?

We will explore this further in Term 3 and give you lots of fun and simple ways. Stay tuned!

Source: http://numeracyguidedet.global2.vic.edu.au/







